March 3, 2022

## Dear Guidance Director:

This letter is written to notify you that the Town of Natick, MA is offering a four-year scholarship for Natick resident high school seniors who are committed to studying engineering, mathematics, science or related programs at an accredited four-year college or university. This scholarship is made possible through the generosity of The MathWorks, Inc., a business headquartered in Natick.

The MathWorks Scholarships are administered by the Town of Natick and will provide \$10,000 to each of two students who have demonstrated proficiency in mathematics and science, and who plan to pursue a mathematics or science degree at an accredited four-year college or university. These scholarships will be awarded in the following format:

- $\gt$  \$1,000 for the first year
- > \$2,000 for the second year
- > \$3,000 for the third year
- > \$4,000 for the fourth year

We ask that you please notify all Natick resident students of the availability of this scholarship. Interested students must complete the attached application and provide the required transcript, letters of support and personal statement. The MathWorks Scholarship Committee may conduct interviews of finalist candidates. All applications are due to the Select Board's Office or must be postmarked if mailed, no later than 5:00 p.m. on Monday, March 28, 2022.

Thank you for your assistance with this matter. If you have any questions or would like additional information, please contact Gregg Cohen Scholarship Chair, at (508) 667-6470 or gregglcohen@gmail.com

Very truly yours,

Gregg Cohen, Chair The MathWorks Scholarship Committee

Encl.